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Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Sierra Leone.
We recognize the activities of the Government to improve the human rights situation in the country. We commend the country’s prompt response to the COVID-19 outbreak and the adoption of a number of preventive measures (that have proven effective in mitigating the spread of coronavirus, while building up the health system's response capacity with the support of international partners(. 
Welcoming the fact that Sierra Leone is a party to major international and regional treaties and conventions that support equality and prohibit gender discrimination, we note with regret that the negative impact of discriminatory cultural norms on women's access to power, resources and privileges continues. We also regret that despite some successful efforts to address traditional harmful practices, such as female genital mutilation, it still prevails in the country.
In line with our recommendations from the previous cycle, we call on the Government to ratify the OP-ICCPR-2 aiming at the abolition of the death penalty.  

Montenegro recommends to Sierra Leone:

1) To adopt child friendly approaches in juvenile justice, and alternative non-custodial measures for children.  
2) To ratify Optional protocol to CAT. 

Thank you.  
